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Israeli guide brings piece of HUG to Searcy

Dr. Yossi Paz, an Israeli archeologist and veteran tour guide for the Harding University in Greece program, will visit Harding next week to share his insights into Middle Eastern culture and history.

An Israeli Jew by birth, Paz studied archeology and anthropology in Rome, earning his Ph.D. in 1996. Paz himself is not religious, but he has done extensive research on a number of different faiths, including Christianity. In addition to his work as a tour guide, Paz lectures at the Open University in Tel Aviv and serves as an academic advisor for Israeli radio programs.

His relationship with Harding began in the 1990s when students first visited Israel as part of the HUG program. Dr. Monte Cox, Dean of the College of Bible and Religion, saw Paz in action when he began taking groups in 2005. Since then, Cox said, Paz has been his “go-to guy” when it comes to tours of the Holy Land.

What makes Paz such a hit with students, according to Cox, is that he has a “good feel for what students would be interested in.”

“Students get tired of one more pile of rocks,” Cox said.

“He’s a rebel,” junior Stephanie Frazier, who met Paz last summer, said. “Rules didn’t really matter at all to him.” 

She said Paz often takes students off the beaten path and leads them to less-conventional tourist sites, whether he has the proper clearance or not.

Many of the memorable moments from Paz’s tours involve his flute, which he travels with and plays as part of his presentations. Cox recounted a story in which Paz led a group to the Mount of Beatitudes, which some believe is the place where Jesus was almost thrown off a cliff by an angry mob. Standing on the edge of the cliff, Paz produced his flute and played for the students a tune related to the story.

When Paz comes to Harding this Sunday, it will be at the invite of the L.C. Sears Collegiate Seminar Series. The College of Bible and Religion and the Society of Near Eastern Archeology are co-sponsoring his visit.

Paz will give his main lecture, titled “Digging Up Jerusalem: Recent Excavations In and Around the Holy City,” Monday at 7 p.m. in McInteer 150. For the rest of his visit, which lasts until Thursday, Paz will speak for classes in the history, political science and Bible departments. Cox would not specify which classes Paz would be visiting and said that he was “trying to keep it small and word-of-mouth.”

Cox said he did not know specifically what Paz would be speaking about, though he speculated that he would touch on current conflicts between Israel and Palestine. Like most Israelis, Paz served with the Israeli Army for a time, and he retains his status as a reservist. Cox said regardless of that affiliation, he believes that Paz “presents a pretty balanced perspective on the whole conflict.”

Former HUG students and faculty are encouraged to come to the Sears Honors House Sunday at 8 p.m. for an informal reunion, which Paz will attend.

